BOROUGH OF PINE BEACH WORK MEETING February 10, 2024

The Mayor and Council of the Borough of Pine Beach held a meeting on January 13, 2025 in the Municipal Building, 599 Pennsylvania Ave. at 6:30 PM. Council President Wieck called the meeting to order and read the STATEMENT OF ADEQUATE NOTICE:

IN COMPLIANCE WITH THE 'OPEN PUBLIC MEETING LAW' P.L. 1975 C 231 NOTICE OF THIS MEETING WAS SENT TO THE ASBURY PARK PRESS AND THE STARLEDGER AND POSTED ON THE BULLETIN BOARDS OF THE PINE BEACH MUNICIPAL BUILDING AND THE PINE BEACH POST OFFICE. THIS STATEMENT SHALL BECOME A PART OF THE OFFICIAL MINUTES OF THIS MEETING

Mr. Keesling	Mrs. McGee	Mr. Newman	Mr. Polhemus	Mr. Saxton	Mr. Wieck
absent	present	present	present	present	absent

Tim Hart, the director of Culture and Heritage for Ocean County Parks and Recreation gives details for the future 250 celebrations of the United States of America. Mr. Hart asks the Borough Council to pass the drafted Resolution for their celebrations.

NEW BUSINESS

Review

Public Hearing:

ORDINANCE 2025-01-815

AN ORDINANCE TO ESTABLISH MINIMUM STORMWATER MANAGEMENT REQUIREMENTS AND CONTROLS FOR "MAJOR DEVELOPMENT"

Introduction to:

ORDINANCE 2025-02-816

AN ORDINANCE TO AMMEND CHAPTER 96 GARBAGE, RUBBISH, REFUSE AND RECYCLING TO ESTABLISH ADDITIONAL SOURCE SEPARATION AND RECYCLING REQUIREMENTS

This ordinance will be published in the Asbury Park Press on February 19th and have a public hearing on March 12th, 2025 at 6:30pm at the Borough's Municipal Building.

Review of Resolutions:

Bills Resolution 2025-24 Approval to pay Borough bills in the amount of \$61,633.73

Resolution 2025-25 Supporting Legal Advertisements on the Municipal Website

Resolution 2025-26 Authorizing the Pine Beach Preservation Society Raffle License fee waiver

Mayor asks for any comments or questions for resolution reviewed, the Council did not have any comments or questions on the presented Resolutions.

B. WIECK - Council President

Mr. Wieck gives an update for the Mayor in his absence. As an update on the Ocean Gate Police Department and Pine Beach Police Department meeting held with Lori McGee and Mr. Saxton with Ocean Gate reps, processing information and will report at a later date. The Mayor and the Engineer are discussing planters at the Vista Pavilion to hide the alignment issue. The CFO and Mayor have been talking about the budget and are waiting for some financials to be completed, please get in the final wants and needs to her.

Mr. Wieck reports that the first 4th of July Committee meetings will be held on March 19th at 6:30pm.

L. MCGEE

Mrs. McGee announces that she has received the eggs for the Egg Hunt on April 12th. There will be a petting zoo at this year's event, beginning at 12:30pm. Egg Hunt starts at 1pm. The Rabies Clinic will be held at the Borough Garage, March 8th 9:00am-10am.

R. NEWMAN

Mr. Newman reports that PBPS had a meeting to discuss some of the upcoming events and the support they will be giving. Their event on June 21st will be a large celebration with food trucks, craft vendors, kids zone, and two live bands. PBPS is also helping support the Borough's Trunk-or-Treat event and the Tree Lighting. Mr. Newman states they are fully committed to our community, we are looking forward to these events. Anyone looking to become involved please go to their website or visit Borough Hall for signup sheets.

Mr. Newman would like to see improvements to the Walling Field area with an addition of playground equipment, he is working with the Engineer to look into upcoming grant opportunities.

R. POLHEMUS

Mr. Polhemus reports that he has worked together with the Engineer and a few vendors for quotes on lighting the walking path. He is going to compare the solar lighting with traditional lighting and report more at a later date. The personnel committee and the Police Department are continuing contract negotiations. Mr. Polhemus requests approval from the Clerk to put a resolution on for Wednesday's Council meeting to approve the stipend for Seth Bortko, Recycling Coordinator for \$600 per year retractive for January 1st. Mr. Wieck states this is a great opportunity for state reporting and DEP communications to be held internally and happy Seth has met the requirements.

CLERK: Ms. Jacobus states all updates for the Spring Newsletter should be into PWnek@pinebeachnj.gov by Friday 2/21.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Mr. Rillo of 516 Pennsylvania Ave. asks if the safety of the children with the bend in the road and the playground distance away from road is being discussed. Mr. Newman states that all safety will be taken into consideration when planning.

John Kubilewicz, PBVFC President announces that the Fire Co will be holding the installation dinner March 1st and hopes everyone can attend. Chief McCay thanks the Council and hopes they can attend the dinner.

A motion is made by Mr. Newman and seconded by Mr. Polhemus to adjourn the meeting. All are in

Hannah L. Jacobus, Clerk Approved: 3/12/2025